





4-15-94

Bill Nittler P.O. Box 824 Mancos, CO 81328

Dear Bill,

It was a pleasant surprise to receive your reception report today. As I'm Chief Engineer of two high-power FM's as well as 'KOH Newstalk 78', I enjoy taking a break from the usual grind to QSL our distant listeners.

Actually, I am quite surprised by your letter. Not only due to the fact that you are in Colorado, but also that yours is the second in as many weeks from that state. I see from your letter, however, that you heard us during the last minutes of our non-directional operation. On the evening of the 15th, we changed patterns at exactly 6p. This explains why we faded away and KAZM took over.

Most DXers like to know a little more about our station. KKOH broadcasts from an area north of Reno known as Lemmon Valley. We operate a Harris MW-50B 50 Kilowatt transmitter into a three-tower inline "critical" array. Although we use only the center tower as an omni during the day, the system comes to life at night as we target 52,600 Watts westward. The Pacific Coast is covered while, as you know, WBBM is protected. To the best of my knowledge, KOH and BBM are the only powerhouses at 780 KHz in the country. Naturally, I've listened to WBBM while performing off-air maintenance at the site.

On the basis of the program details described in your letter, consider your reception of KKOH verified. Thank you for taking the time to listen and write. It's always nice when listeners substantiate our 'Canada to Mexico' claim. Well, Colorado, in this case. Please keep listening. I look forward to hearing from you again.

Sincerely,

Martin Stabbert, Chief Engineer

KBUL KOH & Magic 95.5

Citadel Communications Corp -- Reno